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DATE August 16, 2019 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT Dallas Fort Worth International Airport Tax Sharing Agreements 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

Attached to this memo is a response to questions asked by council members during the 
August 7, 2019 Council Briefing. The attachment provides information on the Dallas Fort 
Worth International Airport’s various tax sharing agreements and the Rental Car Center 
tax revenue split. 
  
If you require additional information, please contact Brett Wilkinson, Managing Director 
of the Office of Strategic Partnerships and Government Affairs, at 214-670-5797 or 
brett.wilkinson@dallascityhall.com.  
 
 
 
 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert 
Chief of Staff 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Chris Caso, City Attorney (Interim) 
Mark Swann, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Preston Robinson, Administrative Judge 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 

Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Assistant City Manager and Chief Resilience Officer 
Michael Mendoza, Chief of Economic Development and Neighborhood Services  
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Laila Alequresh, Chief Innovation Officer 
Liz Cedillo-Pereira, Chief of Equity and Inclusion  
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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